
Beijing-Tianjin-Hebei achieve one
tenth of China’s GDP

In the first half of this year, the GDP of the Beijing-Tianjin-Hebei region
totaled 3,819.86 billion yuan (about US$572.58 billion), accounting for 10
percent nationwide, according to data released by Beijing municipal authority
of statistics.

Beijing, Tianjin, and Hebei Province each achieved regional GDP of 1,240.68
billion yuan, 938.69 billion yuan, and 1,640.49 billion yuan respectively,
increasing by 6.8 percent, 6.9 percent and 6.8 percent year-on-year
respectively.

The region’s overall growth was driven by the growth of its high-tech
industries. The added value created by high-tech industries at or above the
designated scale (annual turnover reaching 20 million yuan) in Beijing rose
by 11.6 percent year-on-year and contributed to 48.5 percent of the
industry’s growth.

The added value of strategic emerging industries above the designated scale
in Tianjin grew by 8.2 percent on a yearly basis, and that of high-tech
manufacturing industry increased by 12.9 percent, driving industrial growth
by 1.6 percentage points.

In Hebei Province, the modern service industry has gained momentum and the
value added in service industry accounted for 41.7 percent of regional GDP.
Meanwhile, the year-on-year growth of added value created in equipment
manufacturing industry stood at 15.6 percent, which contributed to 77 percent
of the above-scale industrial growth.

At the same time, the Beijing-Tianjin-Hebei region has seen vigorous
activities in innovation. Data shows that the gross revenue of high-tech
enterprises above certain scale in Beijing’s Zhongguancun demonstration area
jumped 16.7 percent in the first half of this year, of which the advanced
manufacturing and environmental protection technology sector registered a
revenue growth of over 20 percent.

Tianjin is home to 94,000 science and technology-based enterprises with 7,568
ones newly registered this year. Investment made in science and technology
services and information services in Hebei Province each increased by 39.6
percent and 20.9 percent year-on-year.
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